
 

 

 

 

May 23, 2025 

 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole 

Chairman 

Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations 

U.S. House of Representatives 

Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

 

I am requesting funding for Brooklyn Park Trunk Highway Watermain Crossings in fiscal year 

2026.  

 

The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Brooklyn Park, located at 5200 85th 

Ave N, Brooklyn Park, MN 55443. 

 

The funding would be used by the City of Brooklyn Park for three watermain crossings at Trunk 

Highway 610 and Jefferson Highway, Trunk Highway 169 south of 109th Avenue, and Trunk 

Highway 169 north of Trunk Highway 610. This project would provide the utility infrastructure 

necessary to develop 400 acres of land in a high demand area with excellent transportation 

access. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it would facilitate new 

investment, housing, and economic growth in Brooklyn Park, MN. 

 

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 42 

U.S.C.5305(a)(2). 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Kelly Morrison 

Member of Congress 

 


